BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 15th October 2009

Present:
Councillor Smith-Haynes (Chair)


Councillors Corazzo and Pote
Tenant Representatives:
Brian Kimpton (Counties T&R)
Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Ron Randall (Yeomans Court)

Colin Medlycott (Ivy Road)

Stephen Marr (Desborough)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)

Anthea Desborough (Tudor Court)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)
Martin Lund (Highfield Road)

Adulcinio Rosa (Roughton Close)
Brian Eldridge (Thorngate Street)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Trevor Costello (Housing)

Sara Snelling (Housing)
Karen Russell (Housing)

Geraldine Whitmore (Housing)

Councillor Ellie Manns

Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator)

09.TF.45
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Tebbutt, Barry Woodcock, Moira Brown and Graham Hollman.
09.TF.46
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.

09.TF.47
ELIGIBLE VOTERS


The eligible voters were identified as Josephine Copson, Brian Kimpton, Colin Medlycott, Susan Milne, Stephen Panther, Brian Eldridge, Ron Randall, Stephen Marr, Anthea Desborough, Lynne Lund and Adulcinio Rosa.
09.TF.48
MINUTES
RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 10th September 2009 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

09.TF.49
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANT REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.
It was reported that some of the pavements on the Counties Estate were in need of repair and this had been reported to Northamptonshire County Council.
09.TF.50
SERVICE CHARGE REVIEW
It was reported that the Service Charge Review was now looking at fine tuning rates for 2010 after collecting information on the cost of the service to the council.
It was noted that changes to charges needed to be manageable and if the cost was going to much greater there may be a facility to phase in the difference over a few years.

The Service Charge Review Group was due to meet shortly to finalise the figures and following this the recommendations would go to tenants for consultation.
09.TF.51
REPAIRS REVIEW UPDATE
A report was submitted to provide the Tenants’ Forum with an update on the tenants’ consultation process within the Housing Repairs Review.
It was reported that 948 postal surveys were received, which was 25% response rate.  The seven face to face consultation events were poorly attended with only 20 tenants attending.

It was noted that 85% thought overall repairs were dealt with satisfactorily and tenant responses highlighted the areas we felt needed to be improved.  These were: -

· Communication

· Use of our workforce

· Getting the repair right first time

· Using an appointments system

The new computerised system had now been installed on the Council’s network and the system was now being configured to work with our repair diagnostic and call-handling processes.

After discussion it was felt that it would be beneficial send out an information leaflet to tenants.
09.TF.52
SILVER SERVICE UPDATE
A report was submitted to provide the Tenants’ Forum with an update regarding silver service.  A presentation was given consisting of an update, case studies and an introduction to the Support Worker Team.
It was reported that the first edition on Silver Service Matters had been distributed and would be published quarterly.
It was noted that there would be visits to the schemes in the future to advise tenants of the scheme to avoid any confusion.

09.TF.53
HRA REVIEW

A report was submitted to advise the forum of a consultation exercise being carried out by the Department for Communities and Local Government concerning future arrangements for the funding of council housing, to note the Council’s initial response and to consider its views.
After discussion tenants stated that they would not wish to go through the stock options process again.  

The forum were asked to note the consultation exercise on the future funding arrangements for council housing, to note the Council’s initial response and to consider its own views.

09.TF.54
ITEMS FOR CONNECT


It was noted that the September issue of Connect was not published and that there would be a bumper Christmas edition.    

Items suggested for inclusion were:-

· Gas information

· Repairs responsibility

· Icy roads and paths

· More recycling needed

· Street Doctor

It was reported that volunteers were needed to sit on the editorial group.  Josephine Copson and Anthea Desborough volunteered to sit on the group and Brian Kimpton volunteered to help with proof reading.
09.TF.55
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS
· Service Plan 2009/10
· Tenancy Support Worker – Service Provided

· Updates from police on crime figures

09.TF.56
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Ivy Road
It was reported that the mesh tunnels surrounding the trees on Ivy Road were being used as litter bins.  It was 

AGREED
that Housing Services would contact Environmental Care to arrange for covers to be put on the tunnels to prevent them being used as litter bins.

Roundabout Burton Latimer

Concerns were expressed regarding the safety of a new round about in Burton Latimer at the memorial.

Councillor Pote offered to relay concerns to Northamptonshire County Council.

Potential New Council Houses

Tenants asked if it would be possible to build any new Council houses in the future.

It was reported that a number of sites had been looked at and we would need to make a bid to the Homes and Communities Agency.
09.TF.57
PRIZE DRAW


It was noted that Brian Eldridge won the prize draw.

09.TF.58
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday 12th November 2009.
 (The meeting started at 7:00 pm and ended at 9.15 pm)
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Signed ______________________________
(Chair) 
AN
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15.10.09

